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  NEWSLETTER DATE -  6th July 2017  
NUTFIELD CHURCH (C OF E) PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 
The Lord is my strength and my shield; my heart trusts in him, and he helps me. 
My heart leaps for joy, and with my song I praise him. 
Psalm 28:7


New Parents

This week we held the second ‘Welcome to Nutfield Church Meeting’ for our new parents. We are delighted to say a special welcome to our new cohort of Reception children who will join us from Wednesday 6th September. If you have any questions please do pop in and we are happy to answer anything. This is a very special time in lives of our new families and I am sure you will all make them welcome. If you are a new parent, remember you are automatically a member of the PTFA and you are always welcome to come along and help at any of the events we hold throughout the year! 
Sports Day 

Sports Day was such a wonderful day. It was lovely to see so many of you enjoying your picnic lunches with us too! The children worked so hard in their teams and there were many triumphs on the day! Well done to St Patrick’s who were the winning team on the day. They also won the school’s Team Point trophy from the previous team so they had quite the winning week! Thank you to all involved and once again, to our PTFA who gave out well deserved ice lollies at the end of the event.
District Sports 
Nutfield Church came 5th out of 9 schools. We were delighted to be the third school placed following St Mary’s and Lingfield, two much larger local schools. All credit goes to our wonderful children and of course the staff who have made going to so many tournaments possible! All the children had a great time, the weather was superb and the parents were fantastic, supporting the teams at the different events and encouraging the children. This was the second District Sports meeting for Tandridge Primary Schools - Field events - throwing, jumping and discus, held at LIngfield Primary School. 

Hever Castle visit 

Thank you to all the parents who supported us on our visit to Hever Castle. Years 1 and 2 had a lovely time they enjoyed a guided tour of the castle and learnt about its royal connections with King Henry VIII and Anne Boleyn. After a picnic lunch in the beautiful grounds, we walked around the lake, sketched the castle, and then had fun finding our way out of the yew maze before heading back home. 

Art Exhibition and Music Concert 

On Monday 11th – 15th we will be celebrating Arts Week. We have planned lots of really great activities and will be welcoming Mrs Abellan who will be our resident artist once again. For information on Mrs Abellan and a chance to see some of her work please visit 
http://smsabellan.wixsite.com/abellansart and http://abellansart.wixsite.com/splatter-and-natter. 

Our Art will be exhibited in the school hall on Wednesday 19th July from 3.15pm until 5pm. The Art exhibition will display some of the work that has been completed throughout the year as well as some work from Arts Week where our theme has been ‘Flourishing’. After the exhibition, we will be setting up for our Music Concert which starts at 6pm. The concert will include musicians from a range of disciplines and for some will be the very first time they have performed in front of a large audience. If your child is a musician performing at the concert you can drop them off at school from 5.45pm.  
Open Evening 

We are welcoming parents from 3.15pm until 5pm to our classes to look at the childrens’ work. Learning for your child will be laid out on the tables and we will have encouraged the children to share their favourite pieces with you. We like to use this opportunity to really enjoy time with your child talking about their learning and celebrating their successes. This is also the opportunity to informally discuss your child’s reports. 
Reception Reports 

Reception class as you know, runs differently from our other Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2 classes. The teachers in this class assess every day through hundreds of observations looking at a wide range of learning areas. Following parent feedback from last year, we are trialling a new approach to Reception reports which shows parents progress reports from each half term. Your child’s reports will look different from other children further up in the school as it will reflect half termly results for your child’s Early Learning Goals, Personal Statements and Characteristics of Learning. There will be an accompanying letter which I would recommend you read carefully. If you have any questions please do speak to Mrs Holmes who will be happy to explain anything you are not quite sure of.  

Bible Time 

Over the past few weeks Rev Jonathan and Rev David have been taking it in turns to spend time with our Reception class to teach them some Bible stories. They have learnt the stories using drama, puppets and song. It has been lovely to have them both come in and add to our curriculum in this way. Many thanks to them both from us all for making this learning so much fun. 

Clubs Reminder
There will be no Tennis Club or internal clubs next week.  The last Badminton club date will be Friday 14th July.
Yours sincerely
Imogen Woods
Headteacher
DIARY DATES  

	DATE    
  
     
	EVENT   

	Friday 7th July
	New Reception Parents’ Meeting – Welcome to the School (September 2017 )2pm

	Tuesday 11th July
	Yr 6 – Sparkfish visit – Secondary school induction

	Tuesday 11th July
	Key Stage 2 – Production – 6pm

	Wednesday 12th July
	Key Stage 2 – Production – 6pm

	Friday 14th July
	Open Evening – 3.15pm – 5 pm

	Monday 17th July 2017
	Year Six pilgrimage (Christ Church)

	Monday 17th July 2017
	Year 6 Leavers’ Party

	Tuesday 18th July 2017 
	Leavers’ Service at Christ Church  (Y6 parents welcome) 9.30am – 10.30am 

	Wednesday 19th 2017
	Art Exhibition  3.30pm – 5pm

Music Concert 6pm – 7pm/7.30pm (musicians welcome from 5.45pm)

	Friday 21st July
	INSET DAY

	4th & 5th September 2017
	INSET DAYS

	4th & 5th January 2018
	INSET DAYS

	23rd July 2018
	INSET DAY

	10th September 
	Education Sunday (all welcome to Christ Church) 10am 


